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The San Antonio Archdiocesan Union will host the 48th Annual Convention of the National Association of the Holy Name Society in 
in San Antonio, Texas, September 26-30, 2018. The convention will be at the El Tropicano Riverwalk Hotel. These annual conventions 
are important to the life of our organizations. They give us the opportunity to come together to share liturgy, gain knowledge and 
take care of the business of our National Organization. Details at www.nahns.com  
 

Greg Breen Is Our Speaker this Evening and will speak of emergency services, how to increase our survival when experiencing 
medical trauma and when to call 911. Greg is the professional with a wealth of experience and knowledge in business to save lives. 
This is one HNS meeting to attend, listen and ask questions that will benefit you if you are the one to place that emergency call.  
 

We Celebrate Father’s Day on June 17th with honoring our Earthly father and of course our Creator and Heavenly Father God. A 
good father makes all the difference in a child's life. We see him as a pillar of strength. In the end, it shows in the sound, well-
adjusted children he raises. God took the strength of a mountain, the majesty of a tree, the calm of a quiet sea, the generous soul 
of nature, the wisdom of the ages, the power of the eagle's flight, the joy of a  morning in spring, the faith of a mustard seed, the 
patience of eternity, the depth of a family need, then God combined these qualities and when there was nothing more to add, He 

knew His masterpiece was complete, and so, He called it ... DAD. Happy Father’s Day to You!  Father’s Day cards are available 

this weekend and next weekend in the church vestibule. It’s so nice to be remembered …. 
 

We Know Jean-Baptiste-Marie Vianney as St. John Vianney who had quite the reputation as a “Catholic Rebel.”  Rebel?! Yes, after 
being drafted into the French Army in 1809, John deserted and joined other military deserters but granted amnesty in 1810. He was 
guided by the Holy Spirit and ordained a priest in 1815. He often worked 16-hour days in reconciliation bringing people to God. His 
fame spread as people traveled to see him, and within 30 years received nearly 20 thousand pilgrims a year. St. John Vianney spoke 
these words: “Without the Sacrament of Holy Orders, we would not have the Lord. Who put Him there in that tabernacle? The 
priest. Who welcomed your soul at the beginning of your life? The priest. Who feeds your soul and gives it strength for its journey? 
The priest. Who will prepare it to appear before God, bathing it one last time in the blood of Jesus Christ? The priest, always the 
priest. And, if this soul should die as a result of mortal sin, who will raise it up, who will restore its calm and peace? Again, the 
priest…only in heaven will he fully realize what he is.” Fr. John was convinced that the fervor of a priest’s life depended entirely 
upon the Mass.” The priest is not a priest for himself, he is a priest for you.” So, there is no wonder St. John Vianney was named 
Patron Saint of Parish Priests! And, with 37 YEARS of priestly ministry this month of June we remember Fr. Larry Jurcak!  
 

The Holy Father Pope Francis’ Prayer Intention this month of June is for Social Networks:  “Which social networks may work towards 
that inclusiveness which respects others for their differences.” Human rights are founded on respect for the inherent dignity and 
worth of each person, and are applied equally and without discrimination to all people. Inclusion is about the value of every person, 
which is the backbone of all human rights. 
 

Mary Queen of Peace Parish on Pearl Road in Cleveland offers the Children’s Rosary every 2nd Tuesday of the month. Bring your 
children once a month to engage them in our practice as Catholics, and join us in the good habit of saying the rosary each day in the 
month of May. Teach the children! The next gathering for the rosary is July 10th following the 6:30pm mass in the lower chapel.  
 

We want to remember our SJB HNS members who are ill or being hospitalized by keeping them in our prayers and sending them a 
greeting card. If you know of someone we could send well wishes to please contact Terry Morris at 440-888-7319. 
 

We have 106 paid active members in our SJB Holy Name Society. All membership into the HNS at St. John Bosco is organized by 
Greg Breen. Greg can be reached at 440-888-2763.  www.nahns.com offers an online store for affordable gifts.  

  

 

 “Fathers, do not exasperate your children; instead, bring them up in the training and instruction of the Lord.”    Ephesians 6:4  

June 13 St. Anthony of Padua Feast Day quote: “Actions speak louder than words; let your words teach and your actions speak.” 
June 21 Summer begins in Cleveland ~ Father, Creator of all thank You for summer!  
June 24 St. Thomas More Festival 1 day only ~ Food, games, DJ music, classic car show and a raffle for $10,000! 12pm to 7pm.  
July  05 HNS Board Meeting ~ Please meet in the Pearl Room 
July  08 HNS Corporate Communion ~ Front rows ~ All HNS members invited to sit together 
July  12 HNS Member’s Meeting in the Bell Tower following Benediction and 7pm Mass 

The Holy Name Society of St.  John Bosco Parish - 6480 Pearl Road, Parma Heights, Ohio 44130 
 www.sjbparmaheights.org 
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https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Ephesians+6%3A4&version=NIV

